
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The regular monthly Business Meeting was held on August 7, 2013. (1) The Associational 
Music Night will take place at Springfield Baptist Church on September 15, 2013. Jim Sabo, 
Sr. (Minister of Music) reported that the choir is practicing to participate in this event. 
Sunday Evening Services will be dismissed at MHBC so members may attend. (2) Bob 
Moore, representative of the Trustee Committee, reported that the air conditioner 
replacement is almost completed and that Steve Morris is looking into improving the lighting 
in the sanctuary. (3) Roger Barnett, Chairman of the Deacons, reported that they are in the 
process of getting five bids for the insurance needs of the church; he reported that there were 
46 people in attendance at the Senior Adult Meal that took place last Saturday night. (4) Bro. 
Steve reminded everyone about Judgement House that takes place in September (Tracy 
Cochran reported that reservations are filling up fast); the Men's Skeet Shoot/Fish Fry will 
take place on August 24th and it is a good time to invite men to MHBC that may not 
ordinarily attend regular services; The Women's Weekend Event will take place on 
September 7th and 8th; Bro. Steve is planning weekly sermon's based on the Ten 
Commandments in the coming weeks; Everyone is encouraged to participate in "Committee 
Night" to choose Chairs for the church committees for the coming year on September 7th in 
the Fellowship Hall; (5) Tracy Cochran reported that AWANA will resume meetings on 
September 8th after having the summer off. (6) Ernest Carol Taylor, representative of the 
Elevator Committee, reports the other quote has recently been received and Isaac Tatum, 
Building Contractor, took measurements last week and they're expecting a bid from him 
soon. (7) Bob Moore reports that the Trustees continue to look into repairing the parsonage. 
(8) A motion was made and approved to add Sam Graham to the Video Committee. (9) Bob 
Moore made a motion and it was approved to lock in the price for LP gas at $1.79 from July, 
2013 to March, 2014. (10) Josh Veatch, representative of the Nominating Committee, 
presented the Nominating Committee Report for the new church year. It was approved as 
read. (11) It was reported that there will be a Deacon Ordination Service on Sunday Night, 
August 25th, for Steve Morris and Josh Veatch. 
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